
La Jolla traffic & Transportation Board 
Chair:  Todd Lesser  Vice Chair: Joe La Cava 

 
Minutes 
April 23, 2009 
 
Roll Call Taken and approval of Minutes for March, 2009 at 4:00 p.m. and a 
quorum was present. 
 
In Attendance: John Beaver (LJTC), Van Van Inwegan (LJTC), Deborah Marengo 
(PLJ), Keith Kelman (PLJ), Mary Coakley (CPA), Joe LaCava (BRCC). Joe Dicks 
(LJSA) arrived late. 
 
New Business: 

• Approved “Coastwise Mile” for the 2nd year on October 3, 2009.  It is a 
combination of human and dog race from Scripps Park to Eads St and back.  
Motion, Beaver, 2nd Coakley, 6-0-0. 

• La Jolla Pet parade and Festival.  Exhibits, dog walk and festivities 
necessitating the closure of Herschel @ Kline Sts. On May 16, 2009.  Motion, 
LaCava, 2nd Marengo, 6-0-0 

• Request City review putting “merger” signs on La Jolla Parkway where La 
Jolla Scenic comes into the Parkway.  La Cava, 2nd Marengo, 6-0-0. 

• Had a rather detailed discussion of the “Rainbow Curbs” survey to seek 
additional parking spaces by properly marking or eliminating existing 
yellow, green, white and red zones.  Motion, “Approve the Rainbow Survey” 
with the following exceptions to the survey  Beaver 2nd Vaninwegen,  7-0-0.  
Motion, Kelman, 2nd Marengo, Change all remaining Green Zones to 30 
minutes.    Motion, La Cava 2nd Dicks, Support E-2 and E-5 concerning  bus 
stops.   7-0-0.  Motion, La Cava, 2nd Dicks, Support the rainbow curbs with 
the exception of #8 and relocate to 20 ft. toward closest alley.  Retain #11 the 
commercial zone and reduce to 25’.  On #34, preserve one loading zone, 7-0-
0.  Reject Private Proposal for Green Curbs at 848 and 888 Prospect, 
LaCava, 2nd Marengo, 6-0-1. For more information about these curb changes 
contact Todd Lesser At (619) 364-4750 or TODD@NCCOM.COM 

 
Meeting adjourned at 5:30 p.m.  Next meeting on May 21, 2009 at Recreation 
Center 
 
Submitted by John Beaver 


